
BPLPOA July 25th Board Meeting 
 
Attendees: 
T.  Zuel, T. Hubbard, M. Moore, R. Weber, S. Esnough, M. Segar, M. Gmach, W. Thomas, R. Hutchingson, 
S. Robin 
May 2020 Minutes read aloud. Moore Motioned to accept. Weber 2nd. Passed unanimously 
 
Treasurers: 

• 109 cabins paid dues $3800 dues $1300 invasive specie $5120 total 

• June $32,789-entire balance 

• $400.00 toward fishing contest 
 
Reed signs not completed.  Still working on getting printed.  Zuel and Moore still working on new signs 
 
Fishing contest $1/kid $2/adult had 120 participate 

• Used the honor system. Self weighed and took photos. Worked great and recommend not going 
back to weigh in. This also avoided fish kill. 

• Thanks you to volunteers: Freher, Esnoughs, Moores, Hutchingsons 

• Thanks to donors: Comers, Ryans, Frehers and Moores 

• Mark Procash (not sure on last name) donated corn hole set.  

• Photos and winners were posted on next door 

• Thinking biggest fish by species next year 

• Discussed date for next year.  Planning for July 3rd next year. 
 
Boat Parade: 11-12 boats. 7 registered. Great participation from the shore.  Best one in a long time. 
Most were patriotic. Winner was Paul & Eric 
 
Picnic: Cancelled for 2020-look forward to next year 
 
Lake directory: working on it. Rome recommended constant contact. Directory service. 
 
AIS(aquatic invasive species) update: nothing new at this time. T Hubbard collecting zebra muscle 
‘map’.  T. Pluth said he would try to get out Aug/Sept 
 
Lake Water testing: A. Halpin doing the testing. We have records for 2017-2020. Hubbard contacted 
MPCA and she will speak at membership meeting to clarify.  (just clarity) 
 
Zuel and Low doing water quality AW research. Report will go to Hubbard, invoice to Esnough. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: Hubbard attended zoning and planning meeting regarding rental property.  Mentioned 
our concerns.  Board members have not noticed any issues or complaints. 
 
Adjourned at 9:25 
 
 
 
 


